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Key, Lori

From: Álvaro José de Regil Castilla 
Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 2:19 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Truth Act Forum (AB2792)

Dear Ventura County Board of Supervisors, 
 
It is absolutely unacceptable that the Ventura County’s Sheriff's Department continues to act as an 
extension of ICE, working closely with its agents to respond to the agency’s detainers to subsequently 
deport individuals. The Sheriff’s Department must stop its practice, strictly abide  by the Truth Act and 
make Ventura County a Sanctuary county in accordance with SB54. I urge my county supervisor Bob 
Huber to vote to force the Sheriff’s office to strictly comply with AB2792 immediately. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Álvaro J. de Regil 
Moorpark, CA 93021 


